[image: image1.wmf]
English Martyrs’ Catholic Primary School
Flint Street, London, SE17 1QD
Tel: 0207 703 4726
www.englishmartyrsrcprimary.co.uk 

office@englishmartyrs.southwark.sch.uk
31st December 2020
Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope you all had a safe and enjoyable Christmas and we send our very best wishes to you and your families for the New Year.
During the Christmas break, we have all been listening closely to the news and the announcements regarding the concerns of the new variant of the Covid 19 virus, which seems to be spreading at a faster rate.  

Upon guidance received from the DfE and following on from the Government announcement, English Martyrs’ are unable to fully reopen to all pupils on the 6th January 2021.

We welcome pupils of Key Workers, pupils on the SEND register and vulnerable pupils back to school on the 6th January 2021and ask that if your child/ren are in one of these categories you contact the school email address (office@englishmartyrs.southwark.sch.uk) by the 4th January to confirm your child’s name and class and inform us they will be returning on the 6th January. 

Please make sure you email the school and not show up at the school gates on the 6th January, this is to allow us to be able to plan and prepare, and ensure all safety measures are in place.
We are all very saddened to not be able to start the New Year all together, please be assured all safety measures are being taken where possible to ensure that all pupils and staff who do return remain safe.  

Online learning will be put in place for your child/ren and we ask that you do your very best to help support your child/ren with this. More information on home learning will be issued to parents.

We understand the extra pressure this places on you and thank you in advance for your support.  We will do all we can to help and support you through this.

Sending you all our very best wishes.

Stay Safe

Mrs Appah/ Ms Akpojotor 

